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Metropolitan King County Council

Transportation Committee

STAFF REPORT
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	4
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	2002-0558
	
	              DATE:
	December 11, 2002


SUBJECT: an ordinance relating to road fees; clarifying the effective date for the MPS fee schedule for residential dwelling units.   
SUMMARY:  The Council approved the updated Mitigation Payment System (MPS) fee schedule for residential dwelling units in the form of Ordinance 14495 on October 7, 2002.  This ordinance went into effect on October 28, 2002.  

Although the ordinance is in effect, a technical change is needed to clarify the effective date.  Proposed Ordinance 2002-0558 is an amendatory ordinance and deemed technical in nature.  The clarifying date to be inserted into the amendatory ordinance is October 28, 2002.  
Attachment 1 is a striking amendment to Proposed Ordinance 2002-0558.  

BACKGROUND:  King County’s transportation impact fee system is referred to as its Mitigation Payment System (MPS) and is authorized through K.C.C. 14.75.  The purpose of the MPS program is to provide funding for transportation road improvements necessary to mitigate the traffic impacts of new development on the County’s roadway system.  The program is designed to establish standards that require new developments to pay a proportionate share of the cost of new transportation facilities needed to serve that development.  The interlocal agreements for reciprocal fee collection allow the county and the cities to collect fees for impacts on their respective transportation facilities caused from developments in other jurisdictions, and help to create a more regional approach to implementing the program.  
MPS fees for residential development are established pursuant to K.C.C. 14.75 and are calculated by a computer modeling system.   All other developments shall pay an MPS fee individually calculated by the department.  MPS projects shall be funded by a balance between MPS fees and other sources of public funds, not solely by MPS fees.  
The changes to the MPS fee schedule outlined in Ordinance 14495 were necessary for implementation of the recently approved Motion 11515 authorizing an interlocal agreement with the City of Covington for reciprocal collection of transportation impact fees.  

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Striking Amendment to Proposed Motion 2002-0558 




2. Proposed Motion 2002-0558 with Attachments
ATTENDING:
Richard Warren, King County Road Services Division

Kevin Wright, Prosecuting Attorney’s Office
